BAYVIEW SECONDARY SCHOOL
E-bulletin for the week of June 4™, 2018

10077 Bayview Avenue, Richmond Hill, Ontario, L4C 2L4
Tel: 905.884.4453 Fax: 905.770.3580

Administration
Mr. B. Schouten, Principal; Ms. A. Higgins Wright, Vice-Principal; Ms. M. Lau, Vice-Principal; Mr. L. Lim, Vice-Principal

Locker Empty Out Day — June 14t

As we prepare for summer cleaning, students will be asked to empty their lockers on Thursday, June 14th during Period

1. Students with spares OR assessments during that time must empty their lockers at another time on that day. Everything
must be removed from the lockers by the end of the day. Any material that students do not require for exams should be
returned to the appropriate teacher on students’ own time. Items that remain in lockers will be thrown away.

Guidance Message
There are two volunteer opportunities at elementary schools looking for students on June 19. Please read messages below:

What: Bayview Hill Elementary School Annual Carnival

Where: Bayview Hill Elementary School, 81 Strathearn Ave., Richmond Hill
When: Tuesday, June 19", 2018 - 4:00pm-8:30pm

Details: Need responsible students to help with the following: bouncy
castles, games, food sales (cotton candy, slushies, chips and pop), set-up, etc.
All volunteers are required to stay to help clean up at the end of the night.
How: Contact Bayview Hill Elementary School Volunteer

Co-ordinator Karen at bayview.hill.es@sc.yrdsb.ca.

Michaelle Jean PS is looking for volunteers for their BBQ and Fun Fair on Tuesday, June 19t from 5:30-7:30pm. Please email
Oliver at radatian@hotmail.com.

Summer School

e-Learning:
e  Registration opens: April 30, 2018 and is available to ALL interested students who have permission from their home
schools.

e  Students may apply online by visiting the e-Learning website, after receiving permission from their home school.

e Student may apply for one credit during the summer session. In the case of Civics and Careers (half credit courses),
the courses must be taken consecutively.

e  Registration closes: June 28, 2018 at noon.

Summer Day School

e Summer day school is temporarily closed for maintenance. It will re-open on May 30™. Students will notice some
courses will be ‘full’ and will have a ‘waitlist” option. Some courses may also have been cancelled. Courses that have
spots students will be able to register for them. Parent/Guardian approval is necessary.

Emails

Guidance continues to send emails informing students of volunteer opportunities.and job opportunities Please remind your
child to check their school GAPPS email.

NEW Amended Headwear Policy — Effective Monday, February 26, 2018. Please see link for policy.

Staff Contact Information


mailto:bayview.hill.es@sc.yrdsb.ca
mailto:radatian@hotmail.com
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/e-learning/programs/Pages/Summer%20School%20e-Learning.aspx
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/bayview.ss/NewsEvents/Documents/Headwear%20-%20parents%20info.pdf

Staff names and voicemail extensions can be found on our school website under the “School Information” tab and “Our Staff”
link. Staff email addresses are firstname.lastname@yrdsb.ca

Important Information for Students Turning 18
Under the Education Act, parents/guardians have a right to access their child’s Ontario Student Record if the child is under 18.

If the student is 18 or over, the Board/school must follow the privacy provisions of the Municipal Freedom of Information and
Protection of Privacy Act regarding the disclosure of personal information about the student to their parents/guardians.

Students 18 or over must provide written permission by signing the Consent for Information Sharing form to allow
parents/guardians to continue to access school-related information about the student. This includes academic progress,
attendance and behaviour.

Students can also obtain the form from the school office.

“13 Reasons Why”

In this link is a letter to all YRDSB Families with information related to the Netflix series 13 Reasons Why.

Parent, Family and Community Engagement Advisory Committee (PEAC)

The PEAC Call for Membership 2018 newsletter can also be found on the YRDSB Public Website and includes translated
versions. The timelines for the submission for online applications is May 1% — June 15,

International Languages Program — Secondary Credit Program 2018-2019

Language is our connection with our community and the world. Through language we identify the world around us, express our
concerns and hopes, and share our experiences and ideas.

Take advantage of this opportunity and register for a YRDSB International Language CREDIT course of your choice! We offer
CREDIT courses in 15 languages at 4 high schools.

Important Reminders
Respect for Community
e  Students are expected to behave in a respectful manner during the entire school day
e  This includes during lunch time when students are on and/or off school property (e.g. stores and restaurants by
the school)
e Student must clean up their garbage, pay for all items, treat other customers with respect and follow the
direction of the employee

Dress Code
Dressing in an appropriate manner dignifies the student, their family, and their school. Dress that is not permitted
includes:
e headwear - except for religious reasons (e.g. baseball hats, hoodies, toques)
e bare midriffs — e.g. crop tops (all tops must meet the bottom clothing)

Punctuality
e School starts at 8:45 and students are expected to be in class at that time
e Students who are less than 15 minutes late for class must go directly to class
e Students who are more than 15 minutes late for class must go to Attendance Office to sign in

Student Parking
e  Students who drive to school must have a valid parking pass that can be obtained in the Main Office
e Student parking is ONLY along the fence on the EAST SIDE of the stop sign and the parking pass must be visible
e (Carsthat are not parked in the designated spots are at risk of being ticketed and/or towed
e Students who continue to park in the incorrect spots will face school consequences

Student Drop-Off

e  Parents/guardians who drive their children to school, must not park or stop at the front of the school -this is a fire
route and where school busses drop off and pick up students
e Do not pullin to the specified parking spots at the front of the school


http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/bayview.ss/NewsEvents/Documents/2017-18%20Staff%20List%20with%20Voicemail%20Extensions%20for%20website.pdf
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/bayview.ss/NewsEvents/Documents/2017-18%20Staff%20List%20with%20Voicemail%20Extensions%20for%20website.pdf
http://www.yrdsb.ca/Programs/international/admissions/Documents/YRDSB-ConsentForInformationSharing.pdf
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/bayview.ss/NewsEvents/Documents/13%20Reasons%20Why%20-%20YRDSB%20Family%20Letter.pdf
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/bayview.ss/NewsEvents/Documents/PEAC%20Call%20for%20Membership.pdf
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/Repository/NewsEvents/Pages/BoardNews/PEAC-Call-for-Membership-Application.aspx
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/bayview.ss/NewsEvents/Documents/Intl%20Lang%20Spring_2018.pdf

e Students must be dropped off and picked up at the south end of the school in a way that will not obstruct traffic
around the school

Important Information for Parents/Guardians Regarding Extraordinary Absences Exceeding 3 days:

Students are expected to be in full attendance every regular school day except in the case of illness. Extraordinary
absence may occur under certain circumstances. Parents should keep in mind that a very close relationship exists
between regular daily attendance and success in school. Some families plan trips during the school year due to
scheduling of vacations from work or to take advantage of low travel costs. When this occurs, students miss valuable
learning which can impact on their success. Even brief absences can have a negative impact. Family trips can be a
wonderful learning experience, but should be saved for school vacation time, such as March Break.

Before withdrawal for any vacation not in the school calendar, check with your child’s teacher to find out what effect
a long vacation may have on your child’s progress.

Complete the Extraordinary Absence Form found in the main office.

You will be responsible for the continuity of your child’s learning when they are absent from school.

Students must consult with their teacher before the planned absence in order to determine their standing in each of
their courses and obtain any assignments that will come due during or immediately following the absence, if available
from the teacher.

It must be noted that:

a.

b.

It may not be possible for a student to learn all of the material or complete all of the work that was done in class
during their absence.
Assignments must be submitted on time to be eligible for grading. Tests missed MAY receive a mark of zero (“0”).

Community Involvement

It is important for students to get pre-approval of the community involvement from guidance. Once the volunteer experience
is complete, students submit the form to guidance. It takes 2-3 weeks for the hours to be updated. Students who are
completing more than 50 hours at one place must submit with the form itemizing what they did.

Lockers

Additional lockers are available. If your child is sharing a locker and would like their own, they can see Ms. Bagel in the Main

Office.

Student Safety — ATTENTION NEEDED

Drivers must not:

X
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use the front driveway for pick up and drop off.
use parking spaces at the front of the school to drop off, wait for, or pick up students
drive behind the school to drop students.

Drop off and pick up must only occur at the SOUTH end of the school — near Cassata Drive
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Free Computer and Upgrading Classes for Adults



Would you like to upgrade your skills in English, Math or Computers? Are you seeking employment? Applying for college,
second career or an apprenticeship?

We offer free classes to help you prepare for work or further your education in order to achieve your goals.

Our program is offered at no cost to Ontario residents aged 19+ by the York Region District School Board with support from the
Ministry of Advanced Education and Skills Development.

Classes are offered at three convenient locations:

Uplands Community Learning Centre

8210 Yonge Street, Thornhill, ON L4J1W6
Yorkworks Stouffville

111 Sandiford Drive, Stouffville, ON L4A 0Z9
Participation House (adults with special needs)
9 Butternut Lane, Markham ON L3P 3M1

Please see the attached flyer for program details.
Call 905-731-9557 for more information or to book your assessment today! Get started on your path to success!

Upcoming Events

June 11 —12 EQAO Math

une 20 - 26 Examinations

J

June 27 Graduation Ceremony
June 27 Exam Review Day
June 28™ & June 29" PA Days

Bayview Student Events Calendar

Bayview Student Events Calendar link here



http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/bayview.ss/Documents/i%20WinComputer%20Skills%20Training.pdf
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/bayview.ss/NewsEvents/Documents/ContEd%20Ad.pdf
https://calendar.google.com/calendar/render?cid=gapps.yrdsb.ca_classroom48274d45@group.calendar.google.com&pli=1#main_7

